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Redwood Shores Community Association
274 Redwood Shores Parkway, PMB #603
Redwood Shores, CA 94065

October 26, 2021
SamTrans Community Advisory Committee
1250 San Carlos Avenue
San Carlos, CA 94070
cacsecretary(@samtrans.com
reimagine@samtrans.com

Sent Via E-Mail
RE: Changes to the Redwood Shores SamTrans bus route
Dear Committee Members,

The Redwood Shores Community Association (“RSCA”) is a volunteer Association representing
all of Redwood Shores. We are writing to express our opposition to the changes to the 260
SamTrans bus route that is currently without a feasible alternative.

With the exception of the addition of Sunday service to the 260 route, which is very much
welcomed by residents, the proposed SamTrans changes for Redwood Shores do not improve
overall frequency or routes and negatively affects many residents, as the shortened 260 and new
EPX routes will only go as far as Bridge Parkway and not service the outer residential areas of the
Shores. The addition of the EPX service to the airport and BART is also of little benefit to
residents as it is far from residential areas and there is no public parking nearby.

The shortened 260 route would significantly negatively impact all residents, especially seniors
and those who do rely on the current service and do not qualify for Redi-Wheels service. Redi-
Wheels is an option if you have an appointment where you can schedule the ride at least 3 days in
advance; for daily/more spontaneous outings it is not an option, thus negatively affecting the
quality of life for many residents, specifically those who most depend on bus service.

One of the reasons SamTrans officials cited for the shortened 260 route is historically low
ridership numbers. Hourly midday and evening service is not conducive for residents to take the
bus, as there are long delays with connections, so that may be a primary reason for the low
ridership numbers. Distances to the bus stops from within the neighborhoods and from the farther
reaches of the Shores may be another reason for low ridership. Yet another reason for low
ridership may be that there is no 260 return route in the opposite direction.

SamTrans officials cited another reason for the shortened 260 route - that the Shores is long, it
takes a lot of time for the bus to travel the current route and is costly. With the shortened route it
is likely that even fewer residents will use the bus as the Shores IS long and the walk to Bridge
Parkway from the furthest areas of the shores could take 45 minutes. It is also for this reason that
residents would not utilize the EPX service, especially if they have luggage in tow.

The proposed route change and continued infrequent midday and evening service would be
acceptable if Redwood Shores had an on-demand/FLEX service like that being instituted in Half
Moon Bay and East Palo Alto.





On-demand/FLEX service in Redwood Shores for travel anywhere within the Shores and to the
Belmont and San Carlos train station transit hubs, along with the new proposed routes for the 260
and Express buses, would be an ideal transit service for the Shores:

- It would get residents, not just workers from outside the Shores, out of their cars for
commuting, as well as provide access to shopping and services in nearby towns and
CalTrain to downtown Redwood City.

- It would provide much needed first and last mile transportation to other Sam Trans routes
and CalTrain. Given the need to reduce our carbon footprints and traffic impacts from
the commercial office developments along the 101 corridor between Redwood City
through Foster City, access to mass transportation is going to be increasingly
important!

- It would allow for car free trips throughout the Shores to the Marketplace, Library, and
Community Center — especially helpful for those younger and older, for essential
workers, for those with more limited finances, or for anyone who is without regular
access to a car.

- On-demand/FLEX service would be used with more frequency by residents than shuttle
buses which would travel the same route as the current 260 bus and fall victim to many
of the same issues as the current bus service, namely long walks to the shuttle stops,
slow rides from point A to point B, long waits between shuttles and cumbersome
utilization of the EPX service with luggage in town.

Without a suitable alternative such as on-demand/FLEX service, the route change of the 260 bus
will significantly negatively impact Redwood Shores residents. On-demand service would be
more heavily utilized, more cost effective than the current bus route or shuttles, and be a
tremendous benefit to Shores residents of all ages.

We are urging you to incorporate on-demand/FLEX service along with the shortened 260 and
EPX bus service changes for the Redwood Shores community.

Sincerely,
Redwood Shores Community Association’s Board of Directors

cc: SamTrans Board of Directors board@samtrans.com
San Mateo County Transportation Authority board@smcta.com
SMCTA Citizens Advisory Committee cacsecretary(@smcta.com
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From: Safe Routes to School San Mateo County Office of Education

To: Board (@smcta.com)
Subject: The SMCOE Safe Routes to School Team Wants to Hear From You!

Date: Friday, October 29, 2021 9:13:45 AM

You don't often get email from srts@smcoe.org. Learn why this is important

View this email in your browser

San Mateo County

SAFE ROUTES TU SCHOOL

Healthy Kids ¢ Green Communities ¢ Safe Journeys

The SMCOE Safe Routes to School Team wants to
hear from you!

The San Mateo County Office of Education (SMCOE) Saf Routes to School (SRTS)
Program is evaluating the performance of the program over the past five years (2015-

2020).We are also preparing a strategic plan that will steer the program’s direction for the
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next five years.

We Want to Hear From Youl!

Take Our Survey!

Your feedback and ideas have been crucial to our program over the last five years.
As we look to the future and begin planning for the next five years, your input will be used
to understand how the program is performing and how we can continue to improve the
program to better suit the needs of our school, community, city, and county partners!

Please access the survey on SurveyMonkey.
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From: Government Technology

To: Board (@smcta.com)
Subject: Hear how the New York Power Authority is growing its analytics capabilities
Date: Wednesday, October 27, 2021 10:01:56 AM

You don't often get email from eventreg@govtech.com. Learn why this is important

2021 Special Districts Year-in-Review and Recognition Summit
Register Now! | Wednesday, November 3 | 10am Pacific, 2pm Eastern

Join us for an interactive conversation with some of the nation’s most innovative special districts
who will discuss modernizing internal operations, improving constituent services and navigating
uncertain times. We'll also announce the 2021 Special Districts Award recipients!

Don’t miss this opportunity to see how technologies, management techniques and leadership
strategies are evolving —and what they mean for your organization in the years ahead.

Reserve your spot now!

For questions or registration assistance, contact:
Lee Vang, Government Technology
800-940-6039 ext. 1407 | lvang@govtech.com

This email was sent to board@smcta.com on behalf of Government Technology.
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